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BY ELECTRONIC TRANSMISSION August 30, 2007

Mr. David A. Stawick

Office of the Secretariat

Commodity Futures Trading Commission
Three Lafayette Centre

1155 21+t Street, NW

Washington, DC 20581

Re: CORPORATE NAME CHANGE: BOARD OF TRADE OF THE CITY OF
NEW YORK, INC. CHANGING NAME TO ICE FUTURES U.S., INC.

Dear Mr. Stawick:

Please be advised that as of September 3, 2007, Board of Trade of the City of New
York, Inc. (the “Exchange”), a Designated Contract Market pursuant to Section 5 of the
United States Commodity Exchange Act, as amended, will change its corporate name to
ICE Futures U.S,, Inc. The change is solely nominal and will have no effect on Exchange
Rules, corporate ownership or form. All future correspondence from the Commission
should be directed to ICE Futures U.S., Inc.,, One North End Avenue, New York, NY
10282.

Should you have any questions or comments, please do not hesitate to contact me
at (212)748-4084 or jill.fassler@theice.com.

Very truly yours,

Jill S. Fassler
Vice President,
Associate General Counsel

cc: T. Arbit, General Counsel
G. Mocek, Div. of Enforcement
R. Shilts, Div. of Market Oversight
A. Radhakrishnan, Div. of Clearing & Intermediary Oversight
A. Cooper, Eastern Region

ICE Futures U.S., Inc



